MINUTES OF ARBELA TOWNSHIP REGULAR MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
September 9, 2019
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Joe White at 6:00 p.m.

ROLL CALL: Present — Mary Warren, Jody Hunt, Wayne Schultz, William Jacobi, Joseph
White, Commissioner Jensen, Deputy Glumm, and 13 residents.
Absent —

MOTION: By William Jacobi to approve the minutes of the August 12, 2019, township board
meeting.
SECONDED: By Jody Hunt, all ayes, motion carried.

MOTION: By Mary Warren to pay bills and payroll.
SECONDED: By Jody Hunt, all ayes, motion carried.

Supervisor White gave the fire board report. There were 0 structure fires, 0 grass fires, 1 other fire,
2 automobile/pedstrian accidents, 0 Power line standby, 1 mutual aid, 6 motor vehicle/pedestrian
accidents, 5 misc. calls, 0 false alarm and 15 E.M.S responses. The chassis for the new fire truck is
finished and on its way to South Dakota. Our share of the chassis ws $35,290.00. The fire board is
working on a plan for turn out gear. How much we have and how much we will have to purchase
each year to stay current. Sharon has applied for a grant for turn out gear.

Deputy Glumm gave the police report. There was 1 arrests, 10 tickets issued, 26 property
inspections, 15 vehicles investigated, 17 persons investigated, 0 paper served and 0 assists to other
departments. There were 2 assaults, 1 burglary, 2 fraud, 1 larceny, 2 child neglect, 3 resisting
arrest, 3 accidents, 1 false alarm, 6 inspections,10 misc., and 0 assist to other police agency.

Tim Anderson sent out three letters to residents in violation of the Rubbish Control Ordinance.

Supervisor White gave a road update. The Road Commission has agreed to hold off paving Swaffer
Road until next year. They did asphalt Stanley Drive and spread gravel on various roads in the
township.

MOTION: By Mary Warren to pay our portion of the fire truck chassis in the amount of
$35,290.00.
SECONDED: By Jody Hunt, all ayes, motion carried.

MOTION: By Jody Hunt to adjourn at 6:21 p.m.

SECONDED: By Mary Warren, all ayes, motion carried.

Mary C. Warren,
Township Clerk



